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Newsletter 9 

12th October 2018 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We had a very exciting Monday morning as all of the children brought in their conkers that they had 

collected over the weekend to enter the Reception conker competition. It has taken the children and 

adults all week to count them. It is clear that we have some very competitive children and parents as in 

total, 4500 conkers were collected. There are obviously no conkers left in Harlow now though! 

 

Conker League Table: 

 

Total Number 

of Conkers 

Child’s Name Class 

861 Ava Willow 

835 Rosie Cherry 

808 Jax Willow 

786 Celia Cherry 

 

 

Thank you to all of the parents who came in to help with our library on Tuesday. All of our books have 

now been scanned in and labelled so the children we be able to start taking books home after half term. 

We are also having the second part of the library installed on Monday and Tuesday, ready for the grand 

opening. 

 

The school website has now been updated with some of the photographs from the prospectus photo 

shoot. I am meeting with the publishers over half term to finalise the prospectus for next year. I have 

also updated some of the information on the website, including copies of PTA and Parent Forum 

minutes, for your information. 

 

The children are continuing to practise their song for the Grand Opening and they are also planning 

what items they want to put in a time capsule which we are going to bury in the school grounds. The 

plan is to dig it up at Newhall’s 20th Anniversary celebration in 2038. 

 

http://www.newhallacademy.org/


Please see the menu below for next week: 

 

 
 

Next Week 

We have the grand opening on Wednesday at 9.30am and we look forward to welcoming you into the 

building again. The ceremony itself should last about forty minutes and then there will be an opportunity 

to look around the building and meet some of the people involved in the project over refreshments. 

Message from the Friends of Newhall 

 

 

If you would like to help out at 

any of these events in one way or 

another please contact one of the 

Friends committee members, or 

pop in to the school office. We 

appreciate your support, no 

matter how big or small.  

 

Movie and Munch tickets will be 

sold before and after school on 

18th & 19th October and 1st & 2nd 

November. If your child attends 

Breakfast or After-School Club, 

tickets can also be booked on 

these dates. 

 

Finally, I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs Debbie Gayler 


